

**MINUTES****OF A MEETING OF SUBCOUNCIL 10 OF THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN HELD IN THE  
KHAYELITSHA TRAINING CENTRE ON MONDAY, 21 OCTOBER 2019 AT 10:00****PRESENT****WARD COUNCILLORS**

| Name                    | Ward | Party | Notes       |
|-------------------------|------|-------|-------------|
| Cllr Xolisa Peter       | 92   | ANC   |             |
| Cllr Thando Pimpi       | 93   | ANC   |             |
| Cllr Patrick Mngxunyeni | 94   | ANC   | Chairperson |
| Cllr Reynold Simbeku    | 97   | ANC   |             |
| Cllr Anele Gabuza       | 98   | ANC   |             |
| Cllr Bongile Ngcani     | 99   | ANC   |             |

**PR COUNCILLORS**

| Name                     | Ward | Party | Notes |
|--------------------------|------|-------|-------|
| Cllr Mahomed Cassim      |      | COPE  |       |
| Cllr Daliwonga Badela    |      | ANC   |       |
| Ald Ntombende Landingwe  |      | ANC   |       |
| Cllr Nomfundo Moshani    |      | ANC   |       |
| Cllr Linda Mazwi         |      | EFF   |       |
| Cllr Joseph Mbolompo     |      | DA    |       |
| Cllr Ditlhare Ngubelanga |      | AIC   |       |

**ABSENT WITH APOLOGIES**

| Name | Ward | Party | Notes |
|------|------|-------|-------|
| None |      |       |       |

**ABSENT WITHOUT APOLOGIES**

| Name | Ward | Party | Notes |
|------|------|-------|-------|
| None |      |       |       |

**OTHER COUNCILLORS**

| Name              | Ward | Party | Notes |
|-------------------|------|-------|-------|
| Cllr Lulekwa Jali | 90   | ANC   |       |

**OFFICIALS**

| Name            | Representing                    |
|-----------------|---------------------------------|
| M. Sitonga      | SC 10 Manager                   |
| S. Mbele        | SC 10 PA                        |
| N. Fikile       | SC 10 Senior Clerk              |
| S. Makhuleni    | SC 10 AO                        |
| N. Lupuwana     | SC 10 Student                   |
| L. Mbandazayo   | OCM- Office of the City Manager |
| A. De Ujfalussy | OCM- Office of the City Manager |
| V. Ntlangu      | ISCSD / IOM                     |
| A. Rawutini     | Library & Info Services         |
| M. Dlelaphantsi | OPM                             |
| M. Abass        | OPM                             |
| S. Mukori       | Property Management             |
| A. Maddy        | Property Management             |
| F. Van Niekerk  | Transport                       |

**ACRONYMS FREQUENTLY USED IN MINUTES**

|         |   |
|---------|---|
| ABSDMT  | Area Based Service Delivery Management Team |
| Ald.    | Alderman                                    |
| ANC     | African National Congress                   |
| Cllr(s) | Councillor(s)                               |
| COCT    | City of Cape Town                           |
| DA      | Democratic Alliance                         |
| NHW     | Neighbourhood Watches                       |
| MAYCO   | Mayoral Committee                           |
| AIC     | African Independent Congress                |
| COPE    | Congress of the People                      |
| EFF     | Economic Freedom Front                      |
| PA      | Personal Assistant                          |
| AO      | Administrative Officer                      |
| OCM     | Office of the City Manager                  |
| OPM     | Organisational Performance Management       |

## MINUTES

**OF A MEETING OF SUBCOUNCIL 10 OF THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN HELD IN THE  
KHAYELITSHA TRAINING CENTRE ON MONDAY, 21 OCTOBER 2019 AT 10:00****STANDARD BUSINESS****10SUB OPENING AND PRAYER/MOMENT OF SILENCE  
1/10/2019**

The Chairperson welcomed the City Manager, Mr. Lungelo Mbandazayo, and informed the meeting that the Subcouncil Manager will join the meeting later as he had an urgent meeting at his son's school and said, the administrator Ms. Sharon Makhuleni will act for 30 minutes or until the arrival of the manager. He then declared the meeting opened.

**10SUB APOLOGIES/LEAVE OF ABSENCE  
2/10/2019**

Prior to leave of absence, the Administrative Officer informed the meeting that, there are two (2) apologies from Project Managers, Larry Cronje who said he will forward the latest update on his project the Water supply at Baden Powell Drive to Khayelitsha and another apology came from Salome Sekgonyana whose report is item **10SUB12/10/19** on the agenda and asked if she can be invited in the subcouncil activity to answer questions from councillors.

The Chairperson said they are questions that they need clarity on, in her report but since the official has asked to be invited to the subcouncil activity be invited in the next subcouncil activity.

That it be noted that, the Subcouncil Manager will be joining the meeting later.

**10SUB CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES  
3/10/2019**

That the minutes of 16 August 2019 **BE CONFIRMED** subject to the following correction

That on page 11 of the minutes under the heading matters receiving attention the statement made by councillor Cassim be corrected to, **Cllr Cassim** said it is more than two (2) years to be exact. That on page 25 the sentence be corrected to, Cllr Cassim said the By-Law made no mention of pollution, he went on and said two of the largest tidal pools in Africa are at Monwabisi & Strandfontein.

**Cllr Peter** suggested that the following items be added on matters receiving attention MURP projects

**Cllr Gabuza** suggested that the motion received from Cllr Pimpi with regards to the sport field be added in matters receiving attention.

That the minutes of 16 September 2019 **BE CONFIRMED** subject to the following corrections.

**Cllr Badela** said on page 87 it must be corrected he never owned an electric car.

**Cllr Peter** suggested that the following items be added on matters receiving attention ACSA and that the names be given at this meeting of the representatives from different wards for the ACSA meetings

**Cllr Ngcani** said names were given to the office of the manager and suggested that, Cllr Peter should propose that, the names to be reflected on the minutes

suggested that they move to adopt the minutes with the corrections for the purpose of minute taking.

#### **10SUB 4/10/2019 MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION**

The Chairperson informed the City Manager about the non-attendance of officials at subcouncil meeting and said many times they will resolve that the item be deferred back due to no official present at the meeting.

The City Manager responded by saying he will be seating until the meeting ends, and said this is one of the reasons why he decided to attend today's subcouncil meeting to hear the cries of councillors.

Councillor Peter proposed the following items to form part of the matters receiving attention ACSA,  
Cllr Cassim asked if the City Manager can look at last week's Argus on how to unlock blockages.

#### **10SUB 5/10/2019 CHAIRPERSON REPORT**

##### **1. Introduction**

The sub council meeting was declared open; councilors, officials and members of the public present; were welcomed for attending the Sub-Council 10 meeting. A special welcoming to the City Manager, we are delighted to have you here with us today. This is the first time ever in my experience as the chair of this sub council for the second term, to have such a visit.

Let me once again highlight various issues affecting us a community. In no particular sequence, however, it is important to highlight the following as a major thorn in our community of Khayelitsha.

##### **2. Challenges**

###### **2.1 Gender Based Violence**

The Gender Based Violence (GBV) is still on a serious concern. We need to apply our mind so that as a community we take this seriously. A young woman from YB here in Khayelitsha went missing two weeks back, and the family is still searching. The scourge of violence against women and children is nationwide and our

community is not immune to it.

This then leads me to highlight what Cllr. Mbolombo normally asks us here on ward allocation workshop directed at males, especially towards ward 98 councilor. These programmes are meant precisely to influence mindset shift of males towards women. These programmes empower males to protect, provide and love women and children instead of maiming or killing them. We need to encourage such workshops to save men from himself.

## 2.2 Potholes

The issue of potholes must be taken seriously as it has a life threatening potential. The slow pace to fix potholes around Khayelitsha and the quality thereof is a major concern. Potholes are fixed and in no time, they are open again. I am glad that this issue is a newspaper article, as this might lead to the amplify this challenge in Khayelitsha.

## 2.3 MURP projects

As a sub council we had discussions on MURP projects last week. The R4 million allocation to our sub-council must be monitored jealously. The councilors were requested to submit projects, and the deadline is the end of the month, councilors must submit those projects and monitor their implementation thereafter.

One particular project we must safeguard is the one trying to fight the scourge of crime. Councilors were given number of people required for the CBD and Harare square, we must forward those names as indicated.

## 2.4 Cleansing

Khayelitsha is still not clean, even though there are strides to rectify this. As I have said in the past that if we struggle to keep our community clean, how are we going to manage the capital budget projects of City of Cape Town? Cleansing projects should be encouraged as they also assist us in crime fighting due to job creation they generate.

## 2.5 Office Break-ins

As we are closer to year end, there seems to be a trend of break-ins especially in this office. City manager, I am very concerned by the slow pace of facility management in rectifying this building since December last year, and ensuring that this building is secured as we will be leaving it vacant for festive season.

We have unarmed security personnel, robbers come from the back side of the building and help themselves. Securities at the old training centre were shot not so long ago. One of our staff members was also hijacked not far from this office, there's a sense of fear due to delays in fixing these offices by facility management. Your intervention would be highly appreciated City Manager. Computers have also not been replaced, and this is a burden to the staff.

I will never be surprised by criminals coming in here and robbing us as we are not safe.

On a lighter note, we should be all glad that the Springboks won against Japan and we would like Bafana Bafana to perform at this level.

## 2.6 ACSA

There was an open day on this project last week, this project must be guarded jealously. Key to this project, is the initiation site especially that we are nearing the initiation season.

We should be embarrassed sitting here as men and parents that this project is not taken seriously. At ACSA meeting we raised this issue sharply that it must be elevated and prioritized. The initiation site is also part of our IDP.

## 2.7 Human Settlement

Last week, we had a very impressive presentation from the department of human settlement with regards to MAHAMA project. The nine sites identified here in Khayelitsha with an impressive number of beneficiaries, more than 2000 backyarders would be accommodated.

Obviously, the report is still with the department, they will have to engage us on the finalization of this project. We need to safeguard this project as we are all aware of human settlement challenge we face as Khayelitsha.

We were delighted by the report from Cllr. Simbeku and Cllr. Ngcani that the Nkandla informal settlement is being attended to as far as electricity and ablution facilities is concerned. The sub council is doing justice to that community, finally.

## 2.8 Sub-Council Project Profile

Last year we agreed to have a completed project profile for the sub council. I know your office and mine went about taking pictures and substantiating those completed projects. We are nearing the silly season where mischievous people would have alleged that their councilors have not done anything.

I am proposing that we do this again this year and be transparent about what we have done as a sub council and also as ward councilors. These completed project profiles must be available here and at councilors offices so that mischievous people would march for the sake of marching not due to lack of progress pertaining to projects.

Cllr. Mbolombo is very happy due to the election of their new federal council leader, Helen Zille. We congratulate him.

Thank you!

### **SUB-COUNCIL 10 CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT - COMMENTS**

**Cllr. Mbolombo:** I must thank you chair on your powerful input and also for recognizing that the federal chair is a capable leader. On a serious note, I must thank the City Manager on good job. As a sub-council we acknowledge the developmental work happening in Khayelitsha and will appreciate more projects to come our way.

The cleansing of communities is still an issue; we would appreciate your intervention. This is not a Khayelitsha issue, it's City wide. The roads department needs attention due to pothole issue. City Parks department with regards to grass cutting and bush cutting as this pose danger to the community.

**Cllr. Peter:** Chair, you have touched on various important issues and for progress sake I would not dwell much. However, we need to hammer more on storm water

and drains to take advantage of City Manager's presence. The cleaning of informal settlement is still a challenge, i.e. Tsepe-Tsepe has only 4 storm water drains. The community depends on those drains, but they remain blocked and dirty water floating around it. These drains must be cleaned at least twice a month; we require your intervention from your office City Manager.

We understand the issue of cable theft, however in issues of street lights being fixed must be attended to as this leads to crime due to darkness. The issue of potholes the chair has eloquently painted the picture. The various departments like water, roads must not work in silos, they must complement each other when it comes our roads.

**Cllr. Cassim:** On Friday we discussed about the issue of control documents not being return and projects being delayed maybe the manager could amplify so that the City Manager should know which department are hindering projects.

**Manager:**

1. The line department project managers who do not respect the sub-council.
2. We are in the period of getting project from ward councilors and submit these in the form of control documents to various line departments. There is one department that is giving us issues on yearly basis, the Community Services. We had tried to understand what causes this us to dig control documents from this department. We were informed that before they return control documents, they first require quotes from service provides. This is a very strange request, as there are no guarantees that, that service provider will get the project. The department is aware of this challenge but they are not doing anything to change the way they do things. We require your intervention City Manager. The officials in this department are more concern about job titles, instead of service delivery.

**City Manager:** Mine was to come here and hear from your as you're on the frontline of service delivery. I'm here unannounced so that I could get the real facts. This has assisted me.

I have noted all the issues raised here, the issue of security I would take it up. There seemed to be a common trend across sub councils with regards to the issues raised. With the security, I have a different view for law enforcement to guard our building as they are armed and employed by us. I have asked for the finance to explore this so that law enforcements are trained, so that they're ready when the security contract ends.

With regards to initiation sites, let's first ensure that it is on the budget as this is where it all starts. We need to ensure that they are on the business plan and monitor its implementation. We need to ensure that all our issues are appearing on the budget so that when we complain about them I can be able to follow through on my side.

I must admit as the City we are excellent on planning; our plans look amazingly awesome. Where we fail is on implementation, gatekeeping and pushing back. People do not ask why we do things in a certain way. We cannot do the same things over and over again but expect different results.

In the City we complain about not spending the budget but what I have found is that we first ask for money and then we plan. We get money but no plans. We

must do things timeously.

We are trying to refine things so that we can improve our project management. Some people are project manager by default as they have been doing this for years. All other issues raised, I will follow them up with relevant line departments and also engage the sub-council manager further.

### MONTHLY/QUARTERLY REPORTS, EXCLUDING FINANCIAL REPORTS

#### 10SUB SERVICE REQUEST REPORT PER WARD 6/10/2019

The Chairperson informed the meeting that the report is to be assessed by councillors and said City officials take longer to attend to the C3 notifications and made an example about fixing of potholes and said the potholes are being fixed in a manner that in a week's time, the same pothole that was fixed is more damaged than before, and said that it is due to poor quality of work that is being done by the department.

#### Comments:

**Cllr Mngxuneni** said when the department is fixing potholes it puts too much sand than it is supposed to put and less concrete and cement.

**The Subcouncil Manager** said he submitted street lights that are not burning with references to the the office of Ald Grant Twigg.

**Cllr Cassim** said when he was driving this morning streets were burning and are still burning, **The Chairperson** responded by saying when they are burning they are not easy to be vandalized and the Izinyoka nyoka will not still the cables.

#### RESOLVED

That the content of service request report per ward **BE ASSESSED**

**Action: M Sitonga; S Makhuleni**

### FINANCIAL REPORTS AND IDP

#### 10SUB PROGRESSIVE CAPITAL EXPENDITURE 7/10/2019

The Subcouncil Manager informed the meeting that, there is not one project manager to speak on their projects, he said he will only be able to inform the councillors about ward allocation projects that are under his name. He asked ward councillors to confirm the dates of their projects. The City Manager requested after Subcouncil meeting the officials who were invited to attend the Subcouncil meeting but did not tender any apology their names be forwarded to his office for further actioning by his office to their directorates.

#### Comments:



**Cllr Peter** said procurement is not promoting the local tenders, hence when they allocate money for ward allocations especially he seniors capacity they, expect it to be locally advertised and said in the past year that has not happen it is either they award tenders to caterers who are Halaal and it is even worse when it comes to transport, she said transport takes up all of their allocation just by transporting seniors from their houses around Khayelitsha to a nearby venue.

**Cllr Mngxunyeni** alluded by saying when it comes to learners licence and driving the City Supply chain will award tender to a specific service provider and overlook the driving schools around Khayelitsha.

## RESOLVED

That the content of progressive capital expenditure report **BE NOTED**

**Action: M Sitonga; S Makhuleni**

### 10SUB 8/10/2019 SUBCOUNCIL 10 2019/20 GRANTS IN AID FOR WARD 98

The Subcouncil Manager informed the meeting that, the office advertised for 2019/20 grant in aid and the closing date was the 31<sup>st</sup> July 2019. He informed the meeting that the office received eleven (11) applications and the Grant Committee recommended only two (2) organisations.

## RESOLVED

That Subcouncil 10 **SUPPORT** the two recommended beneficiaries for 2019/20 Grant-In-Aid for ward 98.

That subcouncil 10 recommends that Seeds be funded with an amount of R15 000 and Mzamo Educare Centre be funded with an amount of R35 000.

**Action: M Sitonga; S Makhuleni**

|                               |
|-------------------------------|
| <b>LIQUOR LICENCE MATTERS</b> |
|-------------------------------|

### 10SUB 9/10/2019 LIQUOR LICENCE APPLICATION: DECISION TAKEN UNDER SUBDELEGATED AUTHORITY BY THE SUBCOUNCIL MANAGER, THE WARD COUNCILLOR AND THE CHAIRPERSON IN RESPECT OF: MUNA'S OFF SALES REF.NO.: LLA 19090025

The Subcouncil Manager informed the meeting that, the decision was taken under subdelegated authority by the Subcouncil Manager, The Chairperson and the affected ward councillor.

## RESOLVED

It be **NOTED** that an application for a liquor licence received from MUNAS'S OFF

SALES was considered in terms of sub delegated authority and that the following recommendation was forwarded to the Liquor Authority in terms of the Western Cape Liquor Act, 2008, as amended:

That Subcouncil 10 recommends that the application for a Consumption **OFF** Premises Liquor Licence, reference no. LLA19090025, for the business Muna's Off Sales be **CONDITIONALLY SUPPORTED**.

The reason to give a conditional support is because Muna's Off Sales application for land use for temporal departure is still being considered by the planning department.

**Action: M Sitonga; S Makhuleni**

|                         |
|-------------------------|
| <b>PROPERTY MATTERS</b> |
|-------------------------|

|                             |  |
|-----------------------------|--|
| <b>10SUB<br/>10/10/2019</b> | <b>PROPOSED LEASE OF PORTION ERF 59406, LINDIPHAHLE &amp; TOTO BIZA STREETS, KHAYELITSHA TO THINA SIDUMISA UYESU MINISTRIES FOR A PLACE OF WORSHIP</b> |
|-----------------------------|--|

Ms. Maddy from Property Management department informed the meeting about proposed lease of portion erf 59406, and asked the councillor to provide comment on the proposed lease of the City land to Thina Sidumisa Uyesu Ministries in order to be utilised as a place of worship and instruction for a period of five (5) years.

Cllr Simbeku informed the meeting that he has no objection to the church leasing the portion erf 59406 to Thina Sidumisa Uyesu Ministries.

### **RESOLVED**

That Subcouncil 10 **SUPPORTS** the proposed lease of portion erf 594056, Lindiphandle & Toto Biza streets, Khayelitsha to Thina Sidumisa Uyesu Ministries for a place of Worship.

It is recommended to full council that the lease of portion of erf 59406 (herein referred to as the subject property) situated in Kuyasa, Khayelitsha shown hatched and lettered ABCDEF on the attached sketch: LIS 14690v0 marked Annexure A, in extent approximately 463 m2, to Thina Sidumisa Uyesu Ministries or their successors in title, be approved subject to inter alia the following conditions; that:

- a) A tariff rental of R920.00 per annum exclusive of VAT of 15% will be payable;
- b) The lease will endure for the period of (5) years;
- c) The rental will be adjusted annually in terms of the rental tariff structure as approved by Council;
- d) The property be used for religious purpose, place of instruction and ancillary use/s only as per the Development Management Scheme (DMS);
- e) Subject to such further conditions to be imposed by the Director; Property Management in terms of her delegation authority;
- f) Subject to compliance with any other statutory requirements;
- g) No compensation will be payable for any Improvement made to the property.
- h) All outstanding accounts with the City of Cape Town must be settled;
- i) As part of the envisage purpose, activities that will promote healthy and sustainable communities with a specific focus on social cohesion

programmes for example ECD, care for the elder, etc. shall be provided.

**Action: A Maddy; S Makhuleni**

|                             |
|-----------------------------|
| <b>PUBLIC PARTICIPATION</b> |
|-----------------------------|

|   |
|---|
| <b>10SUB PUBLIC PARTICIPATION ON THE CITY DRAFT CONCESSION POLICY OF THE<br/>11/10/2019 CITY OF CAPE TOWN</b> |
|---|

The Subcouncil Manager informed the subcouncil that, the purpose of the report is to notify the Subcouncil's about the draft Concession Policy for public comment, and call for subcouncil input between the 1<sup>st</sup> October to 30<sup>th</sup> October 2019.

**Comments:**

**Cllr Mngxunyen**i said Cllrs are restricted not to make use of the halls on weekends, they are allowed to book or reserve the halls during the week of which they do not cover large amount of audience as the community is tired to attend ward councillors meetings during to work commitments.

**Cllr Cassim** said the numbers that are displayed on the City's website for hall bookings are not answered and said the community wants to make use of the halls on weekends rather than weekdays and proposed if the booking offices cannot be opened on weekends.

**Cllr Simbeku** said Churches book the halls for a year and, that makes it so difficult for Councilors to make use of the facility.

**RESOLVED**

that the following comment on the Report regarding the Public Participation on the draft Concession Polity of the City be **RECOMMENDED** to Council:

That no block bookings of community halls, especially by churches, be made for any community hall owned by the City as this practice restricts and blocks access to City Facilities by other organizations

**Action: J Fourie; S Makhuleni**

|                |
|----------------|
| <b>GENERAL</b> |
|----------------|

|  |
|--|
| <b>10SUB IMPLEMENTATION AND PROGRESS OF THE EXPANDED PUBLIC WORKS<br/>12/10/2019 PROGRAMME (EPWP) FOR 2018/19 FINANCIAL YEAR</b> |
|--|

The Chairperson informed the meeting that, it is a pity the official is not present at the meeting and they have questions to ask. The subcouncil Manager responded to the Chairperson by saying the official in question has forwarded an apology and, asked if she can be invited in the next subcouncil activity day where she can be able to answer all their questions and concerns. It was then agreed that, the EPWP report for 2018/19 financial year be deferred to the next subcouncil activity day.

## RESOLVED

That the content of the report on implementation and progress of the Expanded Public Works Programme (EPWP) for 2018/19 financial year **BE DEFERRED** to the next subcouncil activity day.

**Action: S Sekgonyana; S Makhuleni**

### **10SUB ANNUAL REVIEW OF ORGANISATIONAL PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT 13/10/2019 SYSTEM (OPM)**

Mr. Abass from the Organisational performance management department informed the meeting that, the purpose of the report is for subcouncil to give input into the annual review of the OPM System and said the councillors have up to the 22<sup>nd</sup> October 2019 to forward their comments/inputs.

## Comments:

The Chairperson informed the City Manager that, councillors are complaining about untidiness of the informal settlement and said now there is an item in front of them about corporate score card and said there is one official from the department of Solid waste who never attended any subcouncil meeting in all these three (3) terms as a ward councillor and Chairperson of the subcouncil and, said his name is Peter Jagers and said if he were to score him, he will definitely score him a big fat zero, as he does not deliver on time. He said he always sends his juniors and never come to the meetings and compared Mr. Jagers as an inaccessible president, but urged councillors to give their inputs.

The Subcouncil Manager advised councillors that, this item is very important as it deals with proposed annual targets and indicator. He said Khayelitsha community is in need of houses and commented on page 233 under 3.1 and 3.2 said under the number of human settlement baseline 1 for 2016/17 the target is 4837 but in 2017/18 baseline 2 the number decreases and is at 3749 and asked is there enough budget to build houses and made an example that was mentioned by City Manager that the City first budgets before it plans. The subcouncil manager shared with the meeting that, there is Nkandla and Qandu-Qandu informal settlements which were established in May last year and said the number for houses for Khayelitsha should be more, unless these two (2) newly established informal settlements were not taken into account. On 3.2 about service sites he said on baseline 1 in 2016/17 on

The Chairperson asked if the department can be so lenient and extend the submission date as they still need to meet and collate their comments/inputs. The

City Manager then intervened by asking, Mr. Abass if councillors can forward their inputs on the 23<sup>rd</sup> October 2019, Mr. Abass then agreed to the extension requested by the City Manager.

## RESOLVED

that the process for the review of the Organisational Performance Management system be **NOTED** and that following comments be **RECOMMENDED** to the Executive Mayor together with the Mayco for submission to Council as part of the annual review process.

| Five Year Corporate Scorecard 2017/18 to 2021/22<br>(2019/20 Year Review) |  |   |            |           |                         |         |         |         |
|---|--|---|------------|-----------|-------------------------|---------|---------|---------|
| SFA   | Objective  | Key Performance Indicator   | Baseline 1 | Baseline2 | Proposed Annual Targets |         |         |         |
|   |  |   | 2016/17    | 2017/18   | 2018/19                 | 2019/20 | 2020/21 | 2021/22 |
| SFA 3: CARING CITY  | 3.1 Excellence in basic Service delivery   | 3.G Number of human settlement opportunities (Top Structures)                             | 4837       | 3749      | 10000                   | 15000   | 20000   | 25000   |
|   |  | 3.H Number of human settlement opportunities (Formal sites serviced)                      | 1189       | 4346      | 20000                   | 25000   | 30000   | 35000   |
| SFA 3: CARING CITY  | 3.2 Mainstreaming basic service delivery to informal settlements and backyard dwellers | 3.I Number of water service points (taps) provided to informal settlements (NKPI)         | 676        | 912       | 1000                    | 2000    | 3000    | 4000    |
|   |  | 3.J Number of Sanitation service points (toilets) provided to informal settlements (NKPI) | 2085       | 4275      | 30000                   | 40000   | 50000   | 60000   |

**Action: M Abass; S Makhuleni**

## 10SUB INTEGRATED RAPID TRANSIT SYSTEM: PHASE 2A CORRIDOR: PROGRESS 14/10/2019 REPORT

Mr. Van Niekerk from Transport department informed the councillors about IRT phase 2A. He said the background for the project date back in 2015, when they did public participation and said they will embark on another public participation soon. He said on phase 1, taxis that were running on MyCiti route were rolled out and replaced totally and said this time around they are going to have a hybrid system

and taxis will play a vital role. He said in terms of buses in phase 1 the buses were operated with high-floor trunk and this time around they will have low floor feeder buses. He went on and said in order to optimize and minimize station infrastructure requirements for Phase 2A, both trunk and feeder buses will be of the low floor variety.

He said Phase 2A will slightly have bigger open stations and said due to high vandalism on phase 1 insurance no longer want to insure the stations. He said the feeder stations will be at Nyanga and Nolungile routes. The trunk routes and direct routes will connect Khayelitsha and Mitchells Plain to Claremont and Wynberg.

Building of two depots between Khayelitsha and Mitchells plain will be completed before the end of the year. He mentioned that there are challenges and said certain sections of informal settlements occupy road reserves, such as in Japfta Masemola Road close to Nolungile in Khayelitsha will have to be relocated.

### **Comments:**

**The Subcouncil Manager** asked, Francois whether they have taken ACSA land in this phase 2A into consideration, and said if not they need to take it to planning. The Manager asked if NMT has been taken into consideration Khayelitsha was built as a dormitory and asked whether that is taken into account as well. Issue of informal settlement that are situated in VT in Site C ward 87 & 18 that need to be re-allocated and said we need to identify pieces of land where these people will be moved to, before the works start so that we don't have a problem.

**Cllr Cassim** in Switzerland where there are these stations, they have a charging site for electrical buses while the bus is not in motion and asked if that will be the same with MyCiti in Cape Town. He said they need to look at tuck tucks to provide door to door for feeder service., and said what sort of security will be provided. Lastly on easy pay he asked why MyCiti is not introducing easy pay app instead of my connect card, where people can be able to get a bus anywhere, where MyCiti is running.

**Cllr Badela** said he is skeptical to comment on the presentation and said the presentation is not new it has been presented to them before, nonetheless he asked. The land Act says we must have similar, in Mitchells Plain buses are covered, route 16 buses are covered where the number is even less than in Khayelitsha and said he doesn't understand when in his presentation it said there is risk and asked why is the risk. He said he is also concern about the standard being dropped. He said people of Khayelitsha are suffering due to MyCiti not in operational and on Hybrid buses he said not all routes are covered.

**Francois** said the ACSA land will be incorporated. The bus depot he said there are problems the designing of depot takes a little bit longer and said they are aware of the VT section, and said there are initiatives made. He said he is not involved in the tuck tucks and electrical buses but they are making space for them. He said he is not sure about contradictions to his report as the report is the continuation to the previous report.

### **RESOLVED**

That the the progress report on Integrated Rapid Transport System (IRT): Phase 2A Corridor Implementation Plan be **NOTED**.

**Action: F Van Niekerk; S Makhuleni**

|                      |
|----------------------|
| <b>CLOSING ITEMS</b> |
|----------------------|

**NEXT MEETING DATE: 18 November 2019**

**MEETING CLOSING: 13:30**